

State of New Jersey

PHILIP D. MURPHY Governor

SHEILA Y. OLIVER Lt. Governor

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION **DIVISION OF SOLID AND HAZARDOUS WASTE 401 EAST STATE STREET** P.O. Box 420, Mail Code 401-02C TRENTON, NJ 08625-0420

> Tel: (609) 984-4250 FAX: (609) 777-1951 www.state.nj.us/dep/dshw

CATHERINE R. McCABE Acting Commissioner

Jack Sworaski, Director Camden County Division of Environmental Affairs 1301 Park Blvd. Cherry Hill, New Jersey 08002

MAR 1 4 2010

Dear Mr. Sworaski:

The Department of Environmental Protection's Division of Solid and Hazardous Waste is in receipt of a request for administrative action to the Camden County District Solid Waste Management Plan (County Plan) dated March 8, 2018. The subject request proposes County Plan inclusion to allow Thanks for Being Green, LLC Class D Recycling Facility located at Block 6305, Lot 12 in the Township of Pennsauken, to increase the facility daily inbound tonnage capacity limit from 10 to 17 tons per day and amend the current facility hours of operation from Monday through Friday 7:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. to Monday through Friday 7:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. and Saturday 7:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. This change in the daily limit will not affect the overall processing or storage capacity at the facility. The weekly tonnage limit of up to 50 tons and the annual tonnage limit of up to 2600 tons will remain unchanged.

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)5, the modification of an existing facility's hours of operation and increase in capacity can be accomplished via an administrative action. Therefore, the County Plan inclusion of the above on-site operational changes, is hereby approved as an administrative action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(f).

Please be advised that this approval of an administrative action to the County Plan shall not be construed as an expression of the Department's intent to issue a permit modification to the subject facility for the above noted operational changes.

If you have any questions relative to this matter, please contact Joanne McClendon of my staff at (609) 292-2125 or by email at Joanne.mcclendon@dep.nj.gov.

Sincerely,

Edward A. Nieliwocki, Contract Administrator 3

Bureau of Planning and Licensing

5 dward U. Nieliwocler